
Dates for your Diary  

 

 

2.7.18  School Council Treat Day 

2.7.18  Music Assembly 3pm 

3.7.18  Year 6 Maths Event 

4.7.18  Nursery Seaside Day 

4.7.18  Millionaire Readers Lunch 

5.7.18  Woodkirk Transition Day 

6.7.18  Leaver’s Assembly 2pm 
  (Rodillian children-last day) 

9.7.18  Dress Down Day for Gala 

9.7.18  Growth Mindset Week 

10.7.18 Woodkirk Year 6 Maths Day 

11.7.18 GB Athlete in school 

11.7.18 Transition meeting for parents 

  Nursery to F2     3.35pm 

  F2 to Year 1      4.00pm   

13.7.18 Morley in Bloom 

16.7.18 Transition Week in school.  

16.7.18 Year 3 and 4 Author Workshop 

19.7.18 Year 6 Leavers’ Disco 5-7pm 

20.7.18 Attendance Celebration Day 
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What we have been up to this week: 
 

The sun has been shining and school has been a very 
excitable place this week.  The Year 5 children are all ex-
cited after we had our Robinwood information evening.  
They are already looking forward to going in November. 
 
We finally managed to squeeze in the Race for Life event 
on Tuesday.  The children gallantly raced around the field 
in the blazing heat.  Well done to all the children who took 
part.  They were all amazing and kept going and going.  I 
am sorry that it has coincided with the GB Athlete coming 
into school which means two fund-raising events in close 
proximity but both are such important events in our calen-
dar.  We will try to spread them out more next year. 
 
On Wednesday it was Key Stage 2 Sports Day.  Thank 
you to all the people who brought in gazebos to try and 
create some shade for the children and to the PTFA who 
supplied water for everyone.  We also had lots of friends 
of school in helping with events and making sure the day 
ran smoothly.   Thanks go to Mrs Fletcher for supporting 
the Year 6 children in organising and running the events.  
Finally thanks to Miss Shires who managed to get the ice
-cream van to stay all afternoon which added a special 
touch to the whole event.  It was a fabulous day and the 
children all had a wonderful time.  Sadly I missed the Par-
ents’ Race which I would have loved to have seen. 
 
There is no limit to the talents of our children and Thurs-
day saw Mr Brown in Assembly encouraging more chil-
dren from Key Stage 2 to take up a musical instrument in 
September.  There is a special assembly at 3pm on Mon-
day for the parents of children who learn a musical instru-
ment in school to come along and see them perform.  
Other parents whose children may want to take up an in-
strument in September are welcome to come along to 
see how worthwhile it is. 
 
Ms Talbot 

Attendance:  Congratulations to classes 2 who had  99.7% attendance this 

week - you were our attendance stars. Well Done to you all!  



Class Photographs—Monday 2nd July is the last day to send your order into 

school. 

Due to an admin error on the Photographer’s part they sent an order form with an in-
correct price for the 10 x 7 photo.  We receive a discounted price of £6.00 for the  

10 x 7  photo.  If you have already sent your order to the office and have ordered the 
10 x 7, or you would like to change your order, could you please complete a new form 
and enclose the new payment.   

Race for Life 

We have raised a massive £1,357.78—thank you very much for your generosity. 

Sports News 

MSSA Junior School's Sports Day 

On Wednesday, we took 32 children (4 boys and 4 girls from Years 3-6), to Bruntcliffe 
Academy to participate in the annual MSSA, Junior Schools Sports Day. There were 
32 events across the afternoon, ranging from individual races and field events, to team 
relay races, with fourteen schools taking part in each event. 

The children were all brilliant in their chosen events and gave their all to try and come 
in the top three. 

We did really well with medals - Gold - Matthew Sadler - 80m sprint. 

                                                   Gold - Toby Foster - Rounders Ball Throw 

                                                   Silver - Year 5 Boys Relay Race 

                                                   Bronze - Year 4 Girls Relay Race 

A massive well done to all the children for representing the school brilliantly. 

Girls' Football St Bart's Cup 

Yesterday, twelve of the girls’ football team, travelled to Leeds to participate in the an-
nual St. Bart’s Cup. This is a massive, girls only event, in which schools from all across 
the city take part. This year there were 58 teams playing, which were split into nine 
groups. Each group played either five or six games which were seven minutes long. 
The games were played in the small, outdoor, astroturf pitches (cages), which made 
them very fast-paced and the girls had to learn to use the sides as a rebound for the 
ball. 

Our girls were split into two teams, A and B. They played in separate groups but were 
on pitches next to each other. The competition was extremely tough for both teams, but 
the girls played so well together, becoming better and better as each game went on. 
Their confidence grew with every kick of the ball and they became so much more resili-
ent because of this. 

Absolutely fantastic goals from Amelia, Paige and Sienna throughout the tournament, 
along with superb saves from the goalies, gave the teams respectable finishing posi-
tions in their groups. Team A’s last three games were completely dominated by them 
and they very were unlucky to lose 1-0 in two of them due to ‘flooky’ goals!  

This was the first time that some of the girls had been part of such a huge tournament 
and they all really enjoyed the experience. It was an absolute pleasure having them 
represent our school so well.  

A massive well done to all the girls.          J. Fletcher                                                         

                                                                       



                                                     

Helpful telephone numbers-  Leeds Anti - Social Behaviour Team: 0113 222 4402   

Childline: 0800 11 11        Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2 460401 

Out of hours service for ongoing noise 6.00 pm -3.30 am: 0113 395 0143   

NSPCC: 0808 810 800   Leeds Domestic Violence 24 hour helpline: 0113 2460401 

Home Start-Support and friendship for families 0113 244 2419 or email office@home-

startleeds.co.uk                         

 

                                                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


